
THE MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE 
HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION 

JUNE 13, 2022 
 

A regular meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission was held on Monday, June 13, 2022 
at 5:30 P.M. in the conference room at City Hall.   
 
Members present:  Blanche Hailey 
    Everall Peele 
    Louise Price 
    Frank Reid 
    Beth Pulliam 
     
Members absent:            Rick Willis 
    Charles Yarbrough 
     
Staff present:   Debbie Galloway, Planner 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Hailey. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
 
The minutes of a regular meeting on April 11, 2022 were presented to the Commission.  Mrs. 
Price made a motion that the minutes be approved. Mrs. Pulliam seconded the motion. All 
members present voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
SPRAY COTTON MILL LOCAL LANDMARK. 
 
Mrs. Galloway presented the case report for the mill to the Commission. Mrs. Price made a motion 
to recommend local landmark designation for the property. Mrs. Peele seconded the motion. All 
members present voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried. 
 
GUS SHINN MURAL. 
 
There was discussion about possible locations for the Gus Shinn mural. Mrs. Galloway said she 
had suggested several locations, but all of them were rejected because of one issue or another. 
It was suggested that the side of Lawrence Heating and Cooling, located on Morgan Road, might 
be a suitable spot, since it is located in Spray. Mrs. Galloway said she would ask about this. 
 
Mrs. Price asked about the status of the old Coke mural on the side of the Central Hotel. Mrs. 
Galloway said she had not heard any more about that. 
 
ITEMS FROM THE COMMISSION. 
 
Chair Hailey said there is a student at Forsythe Tech who lives in Rockingham County who is very 
interested in community affairs. She suggested this might be a good student to serve on the Youth 
Council. Mrs. Galloway said she would pass this information along. 
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TRAFFIC CIRCLE FOUNTAIN. 
 
Mr. Reid asked about the status of the foundation for the traffic circle. Mrs. Galloway said the 
money was not approved in the budget for this. There was discussion about other options to pay 
for the fountain. Mrs. Galloway said any project like this would need to go before Council for 
approval; however, she said that she knew that some council members were in favor of this. 
 
JULY MEETING CANCELLED. 
 
It was noted that there would be no July meeting. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
            
      Debra W. Galloway, Administrative Assistant 
      to the Eden Preservation Commission 
 
Attest: 
      
Blanche Hailey, Chair 


